



Former Wisley Airfield Community Newsletter

June 2021





Third chapter of engagement

Our third chapter of community engagement took place during May, with two consultation webinars on 19th and 22nd May 2021.

We would like to thank everyone who took the time to participate in either of our consultation events, or has viewed the recordings online.

If you are yet to see the webinars, they are available on our website at www.wisleyairfield.com/engagement, along with the recordings from Chapters 1 and 2 (July and November 2020).

As part of our commitment to ongoing engagement, we have published answers to questions asked during the consultation events. The Q&A document is available on our website in the Document Library. If your question has not been answered, please contact the team using the details in this newsletter.

Furthermore, we welcome consultation feedback on an ongoing basis – there is a feedback form available on our website or you can contact the team directly with your comments and questions.

The project website will be regularly updated with information about ongoing engagement, so please do send your comments to community@wisleyairfield.com.



Taylor Wimpey's third chapter of engagement, as presented at our May 2021 consultation events

Timeline

July 2020

Chapter One - First
Community Consultation
Events held

September 2020

Launch of Community Liaison Group

October 2020

Submission of the Stub Road and Roundabout application and Enabling Works application

November 2020

Chapter Two - Second Round of Public Consultation Events

www.wisleyairfield.com

Design Review Panel

Our third Design Review Panel was held on 28th May, following the third chapter of engagement. The Design Review Panel is an independent group of professionals with architectural and design expertise who review our proposals and make recommendations to help shape the plans. The reports from the first and second Design Review Panels are available on our website, and the third will be available shortly.



Illustrative image of what the village centre could look like based on the most recent proposals as presented at our May 2021 consultation events

Fly-through video

As presented at our consultation events, we have produced an illustrative fly-through showreel video of what the completed settlement could look like, bringing to life the plans and ideas outlined in the latest proposals. To view the video, please visit our website at www.wisleyairfield.com and scroll down to the showreel.



Screenshot from the fly-through video, as presented at our May 2021 consultation events

December 2020

Second Design Review Panel

January and February 2021

Continued Community
Liaison Groups and continued
stakeholder engagement

May 2021

Third Round of Public Consultation Events and third Design Review

WE ARE

Planning application

submission

Quarter 3 2021



Off-site cycling consultation

We have carried out targeted stakeholder engagement on the proposed off-site cycling proposals to key destinations. This series of meetings with technical and non-technical stakeholders included a specific event with the Community Liaison Group, the presentation and meeting minutes from which can be viewed at www.wisleyairfield.com/category/community-liaison-group (Meeting 10).

In addition, these proposals were shared at the community consultation event in May. We have produced a response to the questions raised during the engagement events and these can be reviewed on the project website under Chapter Three Engagement.

Stub road and roundabout application

As you may be aware, the Secretary of State deferred the decision on the proposed upgrades to the M25 Junction 10 and A3 Wisley interchange. The decision was expected by 12th May 2021, and has now been delayed to November 2021. As mentioned in our October 2020 and January 2021 newsletters, we have submitted an application for a stub road and roundabout which would follow the Highways England works outlined above. This application was considered at Guildford Borough Council Planning Committee on 20th May. The decision has been deferred until a later date. For more information about our application, please revisit our October newsletter at www.wisleyairfield.com/category/newsletters.

Keeping Wisley Airfield Secure

Our specialist on-site security team, Kestrel Guards, have been working on the former Wisley Airfield site to prevent any anti-social behaviour. If you wish to contact the security team to notify them of an incident, then please use the contact details below:

Kestrel Guards - 24hour Control Room

Call **02380 666 760** or email wisley@kestrelguards.co.uk

Please do not approach anyone on the site, instead contact our security team to log an incident and they will do their best to make sure any issues are dealt with appropriately.



Contact

If you have any questions about the information provided in this newsletter, please contact us on:

- **J** 07713 940 724
- community@wisleyairfield.com